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Report Highlights: 

FAS and APHIS Quito convinced AGROCALIDAD (Ecuador’s Sanitary Authority) to permit imports 

of U.S. processed poultry products from Highly Pathogenic Avian Influenza-free (HPAI) states, 

regions, zones or areas. On May 22, 2015, AGROCALIDAD issued Resolution 0101, partially lifting 

the ban on U.S.-origin poultry and poultry products, effectively recognizing that HPAI is not 

transmittable through exposure to processed poultry products and poultry meal.  Ecuadorian importers 

confirm that they are once again obtaining import permits for U.S. poultry products such as chicken 

nuggets, grilled and crispy fillets, as well as poultry meal. A copy of AGROCALIDAD Resolution 

0101 is attached. 
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General Information:  

On May 22, 2015, AGROCALIDAD (Ecuador’s Sanitary Authority) issued Resolution 0101, partially 

lifting the ban (Resolution 0047 – April 16, 2015) on U.S.-origin poultry and poultry products.  

Resolution 0101 effectively recognizes that Highly Pathogenic Avian Influenza (HPAI) is not 

transmittable through exposure to U.S.-origin processed poultry products and poultry meal.   

 

Importers confirm that they are once again obtaining import permits for U.S. poultry products such as 

chicken nuggets, and grilled and crispy fillets (Harmonized Tariff System – HS 1602.32.90).  Feed 

manufacturers are now also obtaining authorizations to import U.S.-origin poultry meal (HS 

2301.10.90).   

  

AGROCALIDAD Resolution 0101 (attached below) continues to ban imports of U.S.-origin live fowl, 

chilled/frozen poultry meat and poultry products, and eggs/egg products in response to APHIS reports 

of HPAI in the states of Arkansas, California, Idaho, Indiana, Iowa, Kansas, Minnesota, Missouri, 

Montana, Nebraska, North Dakota, Oregon, South Dakota, Washington, and Wisconsin.  Harmonized 

Tariff System codes affected include the following HS codes:  

  

HS 0105 

HS 0105.11.00 

HS 0105.12.00 

HS 0105.94.00 

HS 0407 

HS 0407.11.00 

HS 0407.21.10 

HS 0408.19.00 

HS 0408.99.00 

  

HS 0207   

  

  

The USDA’s Food Safety and Inspection Service (FSIS) updated the export library on July 21, 

permitting the resumption of U.S. processed poultry products and poultry meal from states, regions, 

zones or areas not affected by HPAI.  Processed poultry products originating in counties affected by 

HPAI are currently not eligible for export.  FSIS is currently not certifying for export to Ecuador any 

raw, fresh or frozen poultry meat. 

 

In calendar year 2014, Ecuador imported from the United States $6 million in live fowl (over 850,000 

baby chicks), poultry meat and poultry products, as well as eggs and products.   

  



 
  

  



 
  

  



 
  

  



 
                

   


